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As of March 31, 1966 there were 13,421 persons in residence the institutions 
under the Department of Public Welfare, These included 6,217 mental hospital patients 
(5,916 mentally ill and 301 inebriates), 5,894 in institutions for the mentally re­
tarded (6,079 on the books), 717 nursing home patients,286 in the School for the Deaf, 
110 in Gillette Hospital, 87 in Braille and Sight-Saving School, 61 in Glen Lake State 
Sanatorium, and 49 in the Minnesota Residential Treatment Center. 

During March, 1966 the populations of almost all institutions either showed little 
or no change or decreased slightly, with an overall decrease of 104. The mental hospital 
population decreased by 61, with 54 fewer mentally ill and seven fewer inebriates while 
the resident population of the institutions for the mentally retarded showed a net de­
crease of 30 during the month. 

During the past year the overall institution population has dropped by 845, with 
the greatest decrease, 656, among mental hospital patients with 662 fewer mentally ill 
(a decrease of a little over ten percent) and six more inebriates in residence than a 
year ago. All mental hospitals except Willmar have smaller populations than a year ago. 
The institutions for the mentally retarded had 155 fewer patients in residence March 31, 
1966 than March 31, 1965, with the greatest decrease at Cambridge and an increase at 
Brainerd. Gillette Hospital, Glen Lake State Sanatorium and the Minnesota Residential 
Treatment Center also have fewer patients than a year ago while Oak Terrace Nursing Home 
has had a small population increase. (See Table I.) 

In the first nine months of fiscal year 1965-66 a total of 3,393 mentally ill 
patients have entered state hospitals, 3,510 have been released and 381 have died. Com­
pared with the same period a year ago, 97 more patients have entered and 186 more have 
been released while there have been 52 fewer deaths in hospital. So far this year 1,580 
mentally ill patients have been admitted on a voluntary basis, 189 more than during the 
same period last year. So far this year 56 percent of all mentally ill admissions have 
been on a voluntary basis compared with 51 percent during the corresponding period a 
year ago. Among first admissions 47 percent were voluntary this year compared with 42 
percent last year, and among readmissions 69 percent were voluntary this year against 63 
percent last year. 

In the institutions for the mentally retarded turnover in population has been much 
lower so far this year than last. During the first nine months of fiscal year 1965-66 a 
total of 176 patients have entered these institutions, 210 have been released and 72 have 
died. The 130 first admissions so far this year is less than half (134 less) the number 
of first admissions during the first nine months of 1964-65. There have been nine fewer 
readmissions and returns from trial placement, 69 fewer releases and the same number of 
deaths so far this year as during the same period last year. 

The state nursing home populations have shown little change so far this fiscal year. 
Between July 1, 1965 and March 31, 1966 a total of 98 have been admitted (44 less than 
during the same period last year), twelve have been discharged (30 less than last year) 
and 81 have died (seven more than last year). With presently available space filled, 
patients can be admitted to state nursing homes only as vacancies occur through discharge 

or death. 






